
PAINT DISPOSAL  
 

DUE TO COVID-19, PAINT DISPOSAL AT 

SHERWIN-WILLIAMS HAS BEEN SUSPENDED 

UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE. (Rev. 7/7/20) 
 

CONNECTICUT PAINTCARE RECYCLING PROGRAM 

The State of Connecticut is one of eight states covered 

by PaintCare. PaintCare is a non-profit organization created by the American 

Coatings Association to manage the industry's various paint recycling 

programs. All residents and businesses in Connecticut are able to recycle 

eligible paints and stains at participating paint take back locations.  

 

The closest participating location for Vernon residents is the Sherwin-Williams 

paint store located at 100 Tolland Turnpike in Manchester (across from Kohls on 

Rt. 83).  Store phone number is 860-533-9548.  Please note at this time most 

Sherwin Williams stores have a 5 container limit for recycling unwanted 

paints/stains per visit; contact the store directly to confirm their take back 

program policies.   
 

 

 

ACCEPTABLE  

- Up to 5 gallons per day 

- Containers must have original labels 

- House paint and primers (latex or oil-based) 

- Stains 

- Deck and concrete sealers 

- Clear finishes (e.g., varnishes, shellac 

 

 

NOT ACCEPTABLE 

- No leaking, unlabeled or empty containers 

- No aerosol spray paints (spray paint or other spray products) 

- No drums or containers larger than 5 gallons 

- No other hazardous waste or chemicals, such as paint thinner, solvents, motor 

oil, spackle, glue, adhesive, roofing tar, pesticides, cleaning chemicals 
close 

https://www.paintcare.org/paintcare-states/connecticut/#/everyone
https://www.paintcare.org/paintcare-states/connecticut/#/everyone

